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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 11th August 2021 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Miriam Lewis  
Councillors:

Bernard Hall 



John Harrison 
 Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk
Apologies:              Richard Perry

Absent:
Chrisy Morris 


Mark Salisbury


Public
5
In the Chair: Miriam Lewis  
The meeting commenced at 7.30pm. It was noted this meeting was recorded.
21/125
Apologies for Absence



Apologies were received from Cllr Perry.
21/126
Chairman’s Welcome


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

21/127
Minutes



The Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting 


held on Monday 28th June were received. The Chair PROPOSED to 


accept the amendment to minute number 21/65d which had been 


highlighted by the Clerk. SECONDED by Cllr Hall.
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting held on Monday 28th June 2021 be approved and confirmed with amendments. 
21/128
Interests 

None declared. 
21/129

Public Participation
The Chair invited members of the public to address council. Mr D Benson spoke in relation to Agenda item 10c, to consider a designated Heybridge Wood and Wildlife Representative. The Chair confirmed Heybridge Wood falls under the responsibility of Great Totham. The Chair suggested Mr D Benson correspond with Great Totham Parish Council with his concerns. The Clerk to write to Maldon District Council regarding the management plan for the wood. 
P Spenceley raised the issue of the blocked ditches and culvert on Holloway Road. The Chair confirmed the committee had received a response from the Environment Agency.  

S Island addressed Council to enquire if they have any influence over new housing numbers and voiced her concern regarding the volume of traffic. The Chair confirmed Heybridge Parish Council acts as a consultee on any planning applications that affect Heybridge but the major development in Heybridge was agreed as part of the Local Development Plan in 2016. The Clerk to write to Highways regarding Traffic movement.

The Chair thanked members of the public for their attendance.

21/130
Plantation Hall
a) There were no issues raised.

b) Members noted the anti climb spikes had been repaired at a cost of £50.00.
c) Members received an update from the Clerk regarding the Food Bags. 
d) Members received an update from the Chair following the meeting held with Maldon CVS to consider forming a luncheon Club. The Chair PROPOSED, herself and the Clerk sit down with the CVS to form a working agreement and report back to members. SECONDED by Cllr Hall.

It was RESOLVED the Clerk, Chair sit down with the CVS to form and working agreement and report back to members.
21/131

Amenity Areas

a) There were no issues raised.

b) Members considered quotations to clean the war memorial. 

The Chair updated members on the quotations received and the issue with an overhanging tree next to the cenotaph that required attention before cleaning of the memorial. Members considered the quotations and RESOLVED to approve quotation 2 at a cost of £1480.00 Plus VAT and agree in principle to clean the memorial once the trees have been maintained. Clerk to action.
21/132
Honey Bee Orchard

a) Members considered a request from a resident looking to purchase a small parcel of Honey Bee Orchard to extend his garden.  A discussion was held and it was RESOLVED to write to the resident to confirm the land was left as a community asset.
21/133
Groundsmen Contracts
a) There were no issues raised.
21/134

Improvements within the Parish. 


a) The Chair updated members Mr B Harding had accepted the role of Volunteer Lengths man and would continue to engage with the Clerk.  The Chair confirmed Mr L Hammans (Volunteer Tree Warden) has been kept busy with recent tree application and would be present at planning meetings to deliver his reports.

b) Members considered date for the next Beating of the Bounds exercise. It was RESOLVED to hold the next Beating of the Bounds exercise on Wednesday 25th August at 10.30am.

c) Item covered during the public participation session.

d) Item covered during the public participation session.

e) Members received a report from the Clerk regarding the Horse Trough. It was RESOLVED during the Beating of the Bounds exercise to look at the position of the trough and discuss possible relocation at a further meeting.
f) Members received an update from the Chair with regards to community engagement. The Chair confirmed a quarterly newsletter would be circulated from September. 
21/135 
Allotment Provision


Members noted this item was deferred.

21/136
288 Bus Extension

a) The Chairman updated members with regards to her progress on negotiations with Stephensons. The Clerk to write to the Head of Integrated Passenger Transport to instruct them to carry out an Impact Assessment. 
21/137
Quarterly Newsletter



Members discussed the format of the quarterly newsletter. The Clerk to 

action.
21/138

Future Meetings
a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be on Monday 6th September 2021 at 7.30pm

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 13th September 2021 at 7.30pm

c) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday.
20th September 2021 at 7.30pm.
d) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 23rd August 2021 at 7.30pm and 27th September 2021 at 7.30pm.
The Chairman closed the meeting at
9.15pm







Signed: 








Dated:
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